Board of Supervisors Meeting
Town of Milladore
January 5, 2025
Minutes

Board Members Present: Hank Nigh, Ned Ruesch, Leslianne Ruesch, Ken Manlick
Board Members Absent: Joel Kuehnhold
Citizens Present: Ron Koziczkowski, Theresa Grassel, Bob Ashbeck
Others Present: Nick Nigh from the Sherry Volunteer Fire Department

The meeting was opened with The Pledge of Allegiance by Ned Ruesch.
The Secretaries Report was read. A motion was moved by Ned to approve. Seconded by Hank. Motion approved.
The Treasurers Report was received.
Old Business:
	The clerk reported that the new savings bank account to be used as a building fund t has been opened, and a deposit made.
	The clerk reported that the designation of account **** as an equipment fund has been made, and a deposit made.
	The town debit card has been received, and the clerk will be setting that up shortly.
	The WTA Unit Meeting the Town of Milladore hosted in December has received good feedback. A presentation was done by Laura Huber of the Wood County Extension Office.
	Letters were sent out with the tax bills, outlining projects completed within the past year, and updating residents to the new late fees that will be issued for late dog licenses and sewer delinquencies. 
	The Statement of Taxes was filed with the Department of Revenue.
	The Bridge Inspection Report was filed with the state.
	The clerk provided new information for the 2025 annual contract with The Humane Society. The new fee will be $300 per year. Our contract does not allow for pickup of cats. A motion was moved by Ned to accept the 2025 contract. Seconded by Hank. Motion approved.
	The clerk reminded all in attendance that nomination papers for all board positions are due no later than 5 pm, on January 7, 2025.
	Ron has been in contact with those who will be involved in putting in our well at the town hall building. We hope to have it completed in the near future, provided weather cooperates. Money has already been set aside for this project.
	New Business:
	Nick Nigh spoke about the Sherry Volunteer Fire Department and answered questions about how they served our community in 2024. We appreciate his briefing.
The clerk is working on W2 forms for all board members and town employees.
	The clerk has been asked to contact the Town of Sherry and ask their board to come to the February meeting to discuss the upcoming year. 
	We continue to receive questions in regard to last year’s revaluation. The clerk has been asked to reach out to our assessor, Kurt Moeller, to see if he is available this spring to come to a board meeting to explain the process and answer questions. 
	The town has 3 cd’s that will be coming to maturity in the upcoming months. The board asked our treasurer how much we made in interest on these. It was decided that because these are small amounts, and receive only a small amount of interest, we would not be reenrolling them. They will instead be put into our designated savings accounts. A motion was moved by Hank to move the money from cd ***1 into the equipment fund, move the money from cd ***3 into the building fund, and to divide the money from cd ***4 equally into those funds when they reach maturity. Seconded by Ned. Motion approved. The clerk will contact the bank with our intentions.
	A motion was moved by Ned to pay bills. Seconded by Hank. Invoices and checks were signed by the board.
	The next meeting will be held on February 2, 2025 at 6:30 pm.
	A motion was moved by Ned to adjourn. Seconded by Hank. Meeting adjourned.
	
